Note 

 on the meeting of Mr. Spasenovski, Head of the Delegation from the Assembly of the Republic of Macedonia with the Parliamentary Committee for Stabilization and Association (Joint Parliamentary Committee – Republic of Macedonia and the European Union) with Ambassador Erwan Fouéré, European Union Special Representative and Head of the Delegation of the European Commission in the Republic of Macedonia,

 held on 16 September 2008 in the Assembly of the Republic of Macedoniae
Mr. Spasenovski, Head of the Delegation from the Assembly of the Republic of Macedonia with the Parliamentary Committee for Stabilization and Association (Joint Parliamentary Committee – Republic of Macedonia and the European Union) had a meeting with Ambassador Erwan Fouéré, European Union Special Representative and Head of the Delegation of the European Commission in the Republic of Macedonia, on 16 September 2008. The meeting was of consutlative nature, in light of the preparations for the Fifth Joint Parliamentary Meeting – Republic of Macedonia and the European Union, envisaged for November this year in Skopje, Republic of Macedonia.

At the meeting, they have exchanged views on the topics that might be discussed at the JPC meeting. Ambassador Fouéré has stressed that this bilateral body between the Assembly of the Republic of Macedonia and the European Parliament is of particular importance for the strengthening of the relations between the two parliaments, as well as between the Republic of Macedonia and the European Union. He has also pointed out that holding regular meetings two times a year, as laid down in the Rules of Procedure of the JPC, will contribute even more to the promotion of the cooperation between the two parliaments.

Mr. Spasenovski has raised the issue for a greater institutional cooperation between the Assembly of the Republic of Macedonia and the European Parliament, on level of MPs and on level of civil servants, through internships of young interns from the Assembly of the Republic of Macedonia in MEP's offices in the European Parliament, as well as through study visits of civil servants from the Assembly of the Republic of Macedonia in national parliaments of EU member countries through the TAIEX Instrument of the European Commission. This is of exceptional importance for our parliamentarians, if one has in mind the consensus by all political parties for our membership in the EU, which implies greater awareness and knowledge by the MPs from the Assembly of the Republic of Macedonia for our Euro-integration process.

Ambassador Fouéré supported the proposals and initiatives of Mr. Spasenovski, underlining that the Joint Parliamentary Committee – Republic of Macedonia and the European Union, together with the Committee for European Issues and the National Council for Euro-Integration, are the three bodies crucial for the Euro-integration process of the Republic of Macedonia and their mutual cooperation and coordination may contribute to a great extent to our sooner membership in the European family of nations.
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